DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

March 24, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at Veteran’s Affairs office located in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Mike McDonald called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members




Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell

DELJIS


Capt. Matt Jamison
NCCPD


Lynn Gedney

DELJIS


April Schmitt

DSCYF/YRS

Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Marianne Kennedy
JP Court

Mary Hansen

DELJIS


Mike McDonald

DSP


Proxies

Bob Denton

AOC/JIC


Renee Rigby

DSP/SBI


Deb Lindell

DOC



for Capt. Jason Sapp


Marian Bhate

PD


Earle Dempsey

DTI


Earl McCloskey

DOJ



for Secretary Sills

REVIEW OF FEBRUARY MINUTES
Minutes of the February, 24, 2011, Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Marian Bhate.
I. NETWORK MANAGEMENT
· Division of Child Support Enforcement – Application for additional access to CJIS be granted.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
· Revisit DOE School Transportation – Motion to table made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Mr. Earl McCloskey.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  Peggy to get the number of accidents and discuss at the next Chief of Police meeting for their approval.
· Federal Public Defender’s Office – Motion made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Ms. Deb Lindell to deny access.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
II. STRATEGIC ISSUES
· COTS:  Meeting held with the Judges and as of March 18, 2011 the judges are in agreement to move in a different direction.  They are now in negotiations with ACS to break the contract and to move to Software AG.  No contract with Software AG can be made until the ACS negotiations are completed.  They plan to hire a project manager to take charge of this project.  Probably will be a 2 year position.  The project is no longer called COTS and has been changed to DCAP (Delaware Courts Automation Project).
· COTS and Review of COTS/CJIS Interface:   No report.
· IT Consolidation:  Finalization of the move of the Department of State from the Townsend Building facility to the William Penn facility.  All equipment was moved on Saturday, March 19, 2011.  Transfer completed and everything is functional.  All employees moved to the new facility earlier in March.  DTI taking over control of Bank Commissioner’s Office.
III. COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – Nothing to report.
· Police Complaint Access Committee – Nothing to report.
· Policy and Procedure Committee /LEISS Access Committee – Ongoing rewrite of Policy IV.  Further research to be done as to the appeal process.
IV. OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics:
Automated LEISS Warrants – Numbers are down.
Automated Summons  - Numbers continue to grow.

E-Ticket – Usage is 94%

E-Parking – Numbers are good.

E-Crash – Numbers are doing well.

· Project Status Report:  Detailed status report attached.

· T & T Productions:  Tiberi Productions.  They have the Lord Baltimore school done.  Server issue fixed.  Homeland Security and T & T Productions entering into contract.  DTI leasing Homeland Security a server.
· Department of Elections:  Meeting held with Department of Elections, Ms. Bell and Ms. Gedney.  Interface to DELJIS needs work.
V. NEW BUSINESS
· Election of Officers:  Slate of officers by Nominating Committee were:  Mr. Earl McCloskey as Chairman; Mr. Guy Sapp as Vice-chairman and Mr. Bob Denton as Secretary.  Elections held on March 24, 2011 and it was unanimous vote.  All the Chairmen for the Committees are as follows:  Planning Committee – Capt. Matt Jamison; Police Complaint Access Committee – Capt. John Potts and Policy and Procedure Committee – Mr. Mike McDonald.
VI. ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn was made by made by Mr. Sapp and seconded by Capt. Jamison at 12:05 p.m.   
